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Auburn Historical    

Association’s 

26th Annual 

Duck Race 

September 8th 

10am-4pm 
 

                 See Pg. 5 

Tax Collector’s Office 

Closed  

August 6
th
 – August 10

th 

Attending Certification  

Program 

 

12th Yoga & Nature pg19 

 

 

Monday’s Troop 127 Meetings pg 8 

6th Tax Collector is Closed 

6th Griffin Free Library Meeting pg14 

13th Library Trustee Meeting pg14 

         20th stuff a truck pg7 

27th TBA Back To School Bonanza pg21 

     (Also See pg14 for even info) 

Tuesday’s storytime pg14 

7th Tax Collector is Closed 

7thAuthor Series Pg14 

14th School Board Meeting pg18 

21st stuff a truck pg7 

          28th TBA Back To School  

Bonanza pg21 (Also See pg14 for 

even info) 

 

 

1st,8th Book Club Pg14 

8th How to do Magic pg14 

8th Woodburning pg19 

8th Tax Collector is Closed 

15thDino.&Gem Excava-

tion pg14 

22nd stuff a truck pg7 

9th Tax Collector is Closed 

16th Summer Concert pg10 

2nd,9th,16th,23rd Playdate at the Park pg10 

16th YA Book Club pg14 

23rd stuff a truck pg7 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday’s Knitting/Crochet pg14 

10th Tax Collector is Closed 

 

4th STEM PG14 

11th Senior BBQ pg10 

11th Rock Painting pg14 

18th AHA Open House pg 4 

25th End of Summer Reading Party pg14 

 

Look inside for more 

“Great Date’s” to remember!! 

2018 
Edition 



 

 

Property values in Auburn in-

creased in value by an average of 

20 percent over the last five years 

according to the preliminary as-

sessment update being conducted 

for the town. 

In early July, property owners re-

ceived their preliminary revised as-

sessments.  Many property owners 

met with the assessors in mid-July 

to learn about how their property 

was assessed, to review infor-

mation and discuss any concerns 

they may have regarding their re-

vised assessment. 

We want to stress that it is im-

portant to remember the purpose of 

a revaluation or statistical update is 

not to raise property taxes.  The 

purpose is to assess all properties 

fairly and equitably throughout the 

municipality. 

New Hampshire’s constitution re-

quires municipalities to “value 

anew” assessments at least every 

five years.  The last town wide sta-

tistical update in Auburn occurred in 

2013.  State law also requires the 

assessed values to reflect market 

values as of April 1, 2018. 

Auburn hired Avitar Associates of 

New England to determine the up-

dated value of Auburn’s roughly 

2,500 properties. 

Unlike other portions of New Hamp-

shire, the real estate market in Au-

burn has continued to change and 

grow over the last five years.  The 

values have steadily increased 

since 2013, and this is all substanti-

ated with recent sales that have 

occurred during that time frame. 

The total value of all taxable prop-

erties in town is a key factor in set-

ting the tax rate, which the NH De-

partment of Revenue Administra-

tion does for every municipality 

each fall.  The  

assessed value of a home, when 

measured against the tax rate, de-

termines how much a particular 

property owner must pay each 

year. 

Property owners should not meas-

ure their new assessment against 

the current tax rate.  Although the 

tax rate will not be set until the fall, 

an increase in property valuation is 

often offset by a corresponding re-

duction in the tax rate. 

Valuations will impact the rate, but 

not necessarily what people receive 

for an actual tax bill.  As assessed 

value increase, the tax rate should 

come down, assuming spending 

and other revenues remain con-

stant. 

It is anticipated that the revised as-
sessments will be completed and 
presented to the Board of Select-
men in late August. 
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Auburn Town Hall News 

By the time you are reading 
this, renovation work should 
have commenced on the 
front entrance to the Town 
Hall.  Following a competi-
tive bid process, the Town 
contracted with Target New 
England, Historical Restora-
tions of Alton Bay for the 
work that is anticipated to 
take up to six weeks to com-
plete. 

The construction work in-
volves replacing the front 
stairs and establishing a 
roof overhead that covers 
the entirety of the stairs dur-

ing inclement weather. The 
work has been designed to 
maintain the current look 
and style of the building. 

Part of the construction 
work was the painting of the 
front side of the building.  
The Board requested an 
additional quote to paint the 
remaining three sides of the 
building, which was last 
done in 2008.   

During the duration of the 
work, the front entrance to 
the Town Hall will not be 
available to the public.   

Access to the building will 
be through a door at the 
rear of the building.  Signs 
will direct people to this  

entrance during the  

construction. 

The renovation work was 
awarded at a cost of 
$32,460, while the painting 
of the building will be an  

additional $18, 760.  Funds 
for the work were available 
in the Town Building  

Rehabilitation Capital  

Reserve Fund. 

Auburn Revaluation Shows Double-Digit Growth 

Town Hall Renovation and Painting 

 

Read for  

info. on 
what to do  

during  

construc-
tion if you 

need to  
visit the 

town hall. 
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Auburn’s annual Electron-
ic “E-Waste” Collection 
Day is scheduled for  

Saturday, October 13th 
from 9 AM to 2 PM.   
Plans right now are to 
hold the event at the  

Auburn Village School as 

long as it does not  

interfere with the school 
construction. 

This annual program is 
set up to accept any  

appliance, TV, stereo, 
computer, printer, radio or 

other electronic device 
you need to dispose.   

Anything that can be 
plugged in is accepted. 

Save the Date for E-Waste Day E-waste 
Day 

Mark your 
calendars 

now!   

October 
13th 

9am-2pm 

Read on for 
details James Headd                              Richard Eaton 

                             Keith Leclair 
 

                Auburn Board of Selectmen  
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News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars 
 

Are You Applying to College this Fall? 

 
Scholarship America® teams up with select schools to help students make the most of their financial 

aid packages. 
 

These “Collegiate Partners” offer additional monies to Dollars for Scholars award winners. 
 

There are over 350 select schools throughout the country, many who offer “matching funds”. 
You should consider applying to these schools. 

 
Here is a list of some New England Collegiate Partners: 

Bristol Community College - Massachusetts 
Bryant University - Massachusetts 
Endicott College - Massachusetts 
Gordon College - Massachusetts 

Hampshire College - Massachusetts 
Lesley University - Massachusetts 
Newbury College - Massachusetts 

Wentworth Institute of Technology - Massachusetts 
Johnson & Wales University - Rhode Island 

Norwich University - Vermont 
Saint Michael’s College - Vermont 

Sacred Heart University - Connecticut 
Saint Joseph’s College - Maine 

Saint Anselm College - New Hampshire 
Southern New Hampshire University - New Hampshire 

 

To see the entire list of Collegiate Partners visit: 
scholarshipamerica.org 

or 
Visit: auburn.dollarsforscholars.org for more information. 

 

Good Luck! 
Mary Hrubiec, president 



 

 

Great coverage, great rates?  Why choose, we have both! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tonya Smith, CISR 

AVS graduate and Auburn resident 

 

 

Knowledge you can trust,  people you can rely on! 

Office: 668-3311 Email: Tonya@wizinsurance.com 

 Home, and Auto  

 Snowmobiles   

 Recreational Vehicles 

 Motorcycle 

 Umbrella  

 Tenant Occupied 

 Vacant Homes 

 Business 
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Visiting Angels of Auburn is host-
ing a Fundraising event to benefit 
The Walk to End Alzheimer’s for 
our walk Team Angels Take Ac-
tion.  
  
When: August 20th starting at 10am 
until August 23rd at 3pm 
  
Where: Visiting Angels at 14 
Hooksett Road, Auburn, NH - Look 
for the Truck! 
  
What: Stuffing a Truck by collect-
ing the following gently used items 
to drop off at Savers to earn money 
for our team.  Hats, mittens, 
scarves, ties, socks, purses, wallets, 
backpacks, bags shoes, clothing, 
toys, puzzles, games, bicycles, jew-
elry, media,  
 
 

 
 
 
 

Knick knacks, stuffed animals, pots, 
pans, utensils, vases, dishes, sheets, 
small electronics, small furniture, 
blankets, pillows, tablecloths and 
curtains to name a few ideas.  
  
Clean out your closets and donate 
to a great cause! 
  
If you would like to donate mone-
tarily you can donate online at: 
  
http://act.alz.org/goto/
angelstakeaction or mail a check 
made out to Alzheimer’s Associa-
tion and send to Visiting Angels, 
PO Box 715, Auburn, NH  03032 

  
Why: Our team is trying to win a 
National Incentive prize of 1 of 11 
prizes ranging from $25,000 to 
$5,000.  We have won this in the 
past and looking for your help to 
win again! 
  
Thank you for all your support in 
fighting this cause which is rapidly 
growing. 
  
Together we can save our brains! 
  
 
Thank you, 
  
Debra Desrosiers 
Auburn Resident 

 

 

 

mailto:Tonya@wizinsurance.com
https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=874eTilxgeGo0zYDkvNRTXqrxT7bkPPYR8AKyQa287f7Pd8lBOjVCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fact.alz.org%2fgoto%2fangelstakeaction
https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=874eTilxgeGo0zYDkvNRTXqrxT7bkPPYR8AKyQa287f7Pd8lBOjVCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fact.alz.org%2fgoto%2fangelstakeaction
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 By Benjamin Wallin 
 

While everyone has 

been relaxing during 

the summer the Boy 

Scouts have been 

keeping active by bik-

ing around Auburn and 

Tower Hill and hiking 

up Mount  

Waternomee to find a 

wrecked bomb-

er.  These fun and 

challenging activities 

have been happening 

between their normal 

meetings every Mon-

day!  The boys en-

joyed Boy Scout camp 

in July and are excited 

for to get their new 

merit badges. The fun 

does not stop in Au-

gust because the Boy 

Scouts will be busy 

planning a camp out to 

visit Fort Adams in 

Newport, Rhode Island 

in early September! 

 

 
 

 

Troop 127 meets Monday 

nights 6:30 at Longmead-

ow Church.  Please visit 

our website if you are in-

terested in coming to a 

meeting.  http://

auburn127.mytroop.us 

 

Boy Scout Troop 127  
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Paid Political Ad 
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AVS Renovation Project Update 

 Hello everyone, we hope you 
are all having a spectacular 
summer!  The AVS students 
and teachers buttoned up a 
successful school year in June 
and since then, the construc-
tion team has been onsite and 
is working hard to prepare the 
school buildings and grounds 
for the next school year.  Fenc-
ing and mobilization occurred 
the week after the end of 
school and site work began to 
move two portables.  Moving 
the portables is no small un-
dertaking – new water, 
plumbing, sewer, data, walk-
ways, roof coverings and such 
are needed to make the new 
configuration work for the 
next year.  Once they’re 
moved, a large paved area will 
be created for the new outside 
basketball court – a must for 
winter recess.   The front roofs 
are all slated to be replaced be-
fore the beginning of school as 
well as newly renovated locker 

room space.   

Our Building Committee, com-
prised of SAU and school ad-
ministrators, architects, con-
struction managers, and two 
School Board members, has 
been meeting regularly and the 
architects will complete con-
struction documents by mid-
July.  With those documents, 
the full bidding process will 
begin and construction of the 
new classroom wing will get 
underway in late September.  
We expect to construct our 
access road for construction 
purposes around the cemetery 
from the Safety Complex after 
DES permitting has been ap-
proved. 

The bond approved by town 
voters in March was pur-
chased from the New Hamp-
shire Bond bank at a rate just 
under 3%, the rate the School 
Board projected prior to the 
vote.  The money was received 
in June and has been invested. 

In September, the School Im-
provement Committee, com-
prised of Auburn residents and 
school personnel, will recon-
vene and take on the task of 
communicating our progress 
to everyone going forward.  
Please stay tuned for more in-
formation.  Also, please refer 
to the minutes from the Build-
ing Committee and School Im-
provement Committee availa-
ble on the AVS website. 

Note that most people have 
received their new assessment 
from the Town which has 
nothing to do with the school 
renovation plans.  Contact the 
Town Hall if you have ques-
tions on what the new assess-
ment means to your house-
hold. 

Thanks, Auburn 
School Board 

 

 



 

 

Mass Schedule: 

Sat – 4:00 pm 

Sun – 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri – 7:00 am 

St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 

Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 

567 Manchester Rd. 

603-623-5429 

www.stpeteraub.org 

 

Baptism or Marriage:  For information on scheduling a 

Baptism or Marriage, please contact Fr. Michael  

Gendron at 603-623-5429, ext. 1. 

 

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a 

ministry to adults who are interested in learning more 

about the Catholic faith, and growing in their  

relationship with God.  If you have never been  

baptized, have been baptized in another Christian  

tradition, or were baptized Catholic but have not  

received the sacraments of First Eucharist and/or  

Confirmation, and are interested in learning more 

about the Catholic faith, please contact Jake 

Linxweiler, Director of RCIA at  

483-5571, or the parish office at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 
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http://www.stpeteraub.org
mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net


 

 

Longmeadow Serves! 
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Summer is in full swing 
and the Spirit is continuing to 
work in and through us here at 
Longmeadow Congregational 
Church, United Church of 
Christ.  We are located at 4 
Wilson’s Crossing Road in 
Auburn and invite you to join 
us as together we worship the 
God who is Still Speaking.  
We come together for worship 
on Sunday mornings at 9:30 
with Sunday School and child 
care available at the same time.    

In August we are part-
nering with our sister church, 
The Chester Congregational 
Baptist Church to worship to-
gether in Union Worship 
Services.  The schedule and 
locations are as follows, all ser-
vices are at 9:30 a.m.: 

August 5, wor-
ship at Chester with 
Pastor Ruth preaching 

August 12, wor-
ship at Chester with 
Pastor Ruth preaching 

August 19, wor-
ship at Auburn with 
Pastor Linda preach-
ing 

August 26, wor-
ship at Auburn with 
Pastor Linda preach-
ing 
 
 

We want to express our grati-
tude for the generous response 
of our Auburn friends and 
neighbors over the summer to 
our in-gathering of Peanut 
Butter and Jelly for the local 
food pantry and school sup-
plies to fill backpacks for chil-
dren at Auburn Village School.  
It was such a joy to check the 
bin we left outside each week 
to find donations anonymous-
ly left.  And while we are ex-
pressing thanks, a big SHOUT 
OUT to our friends in the Au-
burn Police Department and 
the Auburn Firefighters As-
sociation who so generously 
partner with us each year in 
the backpack outreach project.  
We are so grateful to work 
with you in serving our com-
munity. 
 It was a joy for us to 
once again serve free popcorn 
to our neighbors at the Free 
Summer Concerts sponsored 
by our friends of the Auburn 
Parks and Recreation Depart-
ment.  We love when we can 
join with others in service.   
 September brings new 
beginnings and we would love 
to have you join us in worship-
ing and learning.  Our new 
Sunday School year begins 
Sunday, September 9 for chil-
dren in Kindergarten and old-
er.   We also look forward to 
the start of a new Community 
Breakfast season on Satur-
day, September 1.   

 Longmeadow Congrega-
tional Church, UCC is a place 
where you can really make a 
difference in the world.  
Through both large and small 
efforts, our motto of 
“Longmeadow Serves” guides 
our life together as we seek to 
be a light in the world.  We 
provide a spiritual home 
where all faith questions are 
honored and respected.  No 
matter where you are on your 
spiritual journey, you are wel-
come here.  If you are seeking a 
place to worship, we hope you 
will join us.  If you have any 
questions, please contact our 
Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 
483-2907.    
 

Friend us on Facebook 
at https://

www.facebook.com/
groups/Longmeadow/ 

 

 

  

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/
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News from the Auburn School Board 
 

The School improvement Committee is set to resume meeting again in September after the summer break.  The 

exact date of the first meeting will be posted once determined. 

The new purpose of the committee will be to receive regular updates on the progress of the Auburn Village 

School Renovation, and to disseminate this information back to the voters of Auburn. The information will be dis-

tributed via Facebook, the School Improvement Website, the Town Crier, and other relevant vehicles.  As always, 

minutes will be kept and posted. 

If you have any questions regarding this committee, please reach out to Jason Tyburski, tyburskij@sau15.net 

The project is underway and very exciting!  To keep up to date with the progress of the project, please go to the 

following link for the Building Committee minutes: http://auburnschoolboard.sau15.net/committees/ 
 

Important Dates: 

August 14 –School Board Meeting @ 6pm in the AVS Media Center 

mailto:tyburskij@sau15.net
http://auburnschoolboard.sau15.net/committees/
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Audubon Massabesic Center 
The Art of Woodburning 

August 8, 6:30 pm -8:30 pm 

Cost: $20M/$25NM (includes all tools and              

materials) 
Learn basic techniques the art of pyrographics from 

artist Gail Maas.  Gail is a former teacher and        
long-time artist.  Participants will create nature    

inspired designs and leave with completed wooden 
spoon, cutting board and other items.  This          

technique can produce terrific results and is a       
fun way to take inspiration from items in                 

nature.  Register online at www.nhaudubon.org, or 
call (603) 668-2045. 

 

 

 

 

Yoga and Nature 
August 12, 6 pm to 7pm 

Cost: $17 
Do you like nature?  Are you a new or seasoned    

yogi?  Join us for a relaxing yoga class in the scenic 
field at the NH Audubon Massabesic Center where 

we will have a one-hour all-levels practice and enjoy 
the calm and beauty of nature.  Pre-registration is 
required.  Register online at www.nhaudubon.org, 

or call (603) 668-2045.  Instructed by Kara      
O’Connell or Felicia Jastrzebski.  Kara and Felicia are 

both 200- hour Yoga Teacher Certified, share the 
love of teaching, and want to bring yoga outside the 
studio to nature.  They are also both CPR, First Aid 
and AED certified.  If you have any questions about 
the class or to speak with the instructors, contact 

Kara at (603) 315-7552/ kara.ocon@yahoo.com or 
Felicia at feliciajazz@gmail.com.   

 

https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=nnvWF-SfdfHJQhVdy2eGIyn_sY-4EUYz8qOjpbjIqBzEL_fLuujVCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.nhaudubon.org
https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=nnvWF-SfdfHJQhVdy2eGIyn_sY-4EUYz8qOjpbjIqBzEL_fLuujVCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.nhaudubon.org
https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=bhixoIQqiqGtcGl-DxP0uCCbruFEYHlhpb8W8jgsQ1rEL_fLuujVCA..&URL=mailto%3akara.ocon%40yahoo.com
https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=iWpj6iONWu_9PrpXmCzK9j2AoqNvvR9O2NPBdmRj0zfEL_fLuujVCA..&URL=mailto%3afeliciajazz%40gmail.com
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News From The Auburn PD 
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Back To School Bonanza! 

Join us for the third annual fun-filled event before school starts! 
 
When: TBA (either Monday, August 27, or Tuesday, August 28)* 
Where: TBA* 
Why: To get students back together before school starts for one last hurrah, 
for new families to connect, and for kids to learn more about what their town 
has to offer.  
 

In addition to tables with information on local activities, there will be    
entertainment, free food, and fun for young and old! Enjoy a hotdog and     
hamburger barbeque plus music. Don’t forget to grab the packet that lists the 
activities the town and school has to offer! 
 
 In order for families to recognize kids in each grade, we have created a 
color-coded grade list. If you have one, please wear a t-shirt of that color so a 
new student, or even someone who you know, can recognize you. The teachers 
will be there, and they will each be wearing the colors too.  
*information on the date and place will be announced through Facebook and/or will 
be on the school’s marquee board.  
 
 
 

Kindergarten: White  
Grade 1: Green 
Grade 2: Pink 
Grade 3: Red  
Grade 4: Black 
Grade 5: Yellow 
Grade 6: Blue 
Grade 7: Orange 
Grade 8: Purple 
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Some Fun Summer Recipe's To Try... 
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Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 

month.  

Please send all articles in a word document,  e-mail attachment 

to:  townhall@townofauburnnh.com                603-483-2281 Ext. 106 

  

Auburn Village Crier 

 c/o Patricia Rousseau 

 PO Box 146 

 Auburn, NH 03032 

EDITORIAL POLICY 

The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 

newsletter (11issues/year) published by the 

Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve the 

community by providing information of interest 

to Auburn residents.  As a monthly publication, 

the newsletter is not a forum to air opinions as 

it is not able to provide equal time standards.  

With a diversity of views and opinions among 

the residents of the Town, it is the policy of the 

AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER not to publish 

editorials or letters to the editor that advocate 

any political or policy viewpoint. 
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